
T 
he application process for new freshmen and new upperclassmen ended the last week of January.  
Acceptance letters will be emailed at the end of February.  The number of applications surpassed the 
number of students we can enroll.   While it is gratifying to see so many want to attend Teurlings 

Catholic, it is also problematic.  It is a better situation, however, than the alternative of not receiving enough 
applications to meet budget.  Online registration for all new and returning students will take place 
Wednesday, February 24th, through Friday, March 4th. An email with registration instructions will be sent on 
or before Wednesday, February 24th. 
 
During the second week in February, we celebrate Mardi Gras. On Ash Wednesday we begin Lent, the 
season that prepares us for Easter, when Jesus died for our sins, was buried, and rose from the dead.  Mardi 
Gras is the season of carnivals, parades, alcohol consumption, and overindulgence.  I encourage you to put 
this event in proper perspective for your children and to teach them more of what the season of Lent is about. 
Far too many needless traffic accident deaths have been in our newspapers and in many cases, alcohol was 
present.  This is an awesome opportunity to teach social responsibility. 
 
The spring semester brings many extra-curricular and curricular activities into full focusïbasketball, 
baseball, softball, track and field, wrestling, tennis, bowling, golf, dancing, cheering, school play, speech 
tournaments, quiz bowl, math tournaments, district and state literary rally, academic pep rally, Passion Play, 
Rebel Revival, retreats, junior ring commissioning, art show, Earth Day, tryouts, elections, prom, liturgies, 
crawfish boils, convocation, graduation, and examinations.  I encourage you to support our students in these 
activities.  The time they commit to their teams and groups and 
to Teurlings Catholic is a great sacrifice.  These students must 
carefully balance a full class load, homework, social time, AND 
practice/game/performance time.  
 
If your child did not have a great semester report card, 
encourage your student to move forward with determination.  
Some students only need to minimally change their study habits 
while others need to make drastic changes. Spring is near. 
Spring fever is contagious!  Encourage your child to stay 
focused, and help him/her manage his/her time wisely. Please 
contact Mrs. Marty Heintz, Academic Assistant Principal, or 
Mrs. Anna Proctor, Senior Guidance Counselor, if you need any 
assistance.  
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Progress Report Available on 
RenWeb 
February 5th  
 
Mardi Gras Holidays,  
No School 
February 8th-12th  
 
Early Dismissal 
February 19th 
 
Online Registration Begins  
February 24th  
 
School Musical 
February 25th - 28th  

 
Newsletter 
The deadline for submitting 
articles for the MARCH issue of  
the Rebelation is February 22nd.  
E m a i l  T i f f a n y  P a r k s 
(tparks@tchs.net) with your 
articles and pictures. 

FOR YOUR INFORMATION...  

REGISTRATION 

2016-2017 
School Year 

 

It is mandatory that parents of all 
returning students register their 
students using RenWeb beginning 
February 24 and ending March 4, 
2016  to assure their enrollment status 
and to avoid the late penalty.  

 

Detailed information  
about the registration 
process  will be emailed  
to both accepted students 
and current TCH  
students on or before  
February 24, 2016.   

 

For questions regarding registration, 
current TCH students may contact 
Lori Beslin (235-5711 Ext. 244 or 
lbeslin@tchs.net).  New students may 
contact Maria Hanes (337-235-5711 
Ext. 1 or mhanes@tchs.net).  
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Last month I reminded you that you, the parent, are the captain of your studentôs academic team. Now that you have 
taken control of your studentôs study time, extracurricular participation, and assessed the social and family time, itôs 
only fair that I throw in some tips on how to organize it. 
 
As I say every year in February, we are entering the busiest month of the year on the TCH campus. The winter sports 
(basketball, soccer, bowling) are still going strong on the way to the playoffs later this month. The spring sports 
(baseball, softball, track, tennis, golf) are opening their seasons. Skeet and the new fishing team are also gearing up 
for competitions. In academics, the third quarter is heading for a close, Rally, spring testing and other academic 
competitions are coming up on the calendar, and we are starting to prepare for the academic pep rally. In religion, 
Lent and all the programs and projects we do on this campus in Lent are in the works, including the senior Passion 
Play. Add to that the fact that we have an early Mardi Gras and Easter, spring weather is approaching along with 
ñspring feverò and ñsenioritisò and the semester is just plain old busy. 
 
So, with a schedule that is overflowing, what can you, the parent, do to help your student navigate all those obstacles 
to academic success? One word ð organization. 

I provided the following advice several times this week to parents and students, and I still think it is a good plan: 
1. Get a good calendar, one with enough space to write on. I donôt suggest an online calendar for this because you 
(and the rest of the family) need to be able to see the calendar without having to go looking for it. Itôs more likely you 
will ñforgetò to check it, update, or use the calendar at all if you have to go to a computer, phone, tablet to access the 
calendar and update or review it there, and even if you or the student do, no one else can see it. Note: this does not 
replace the student agenda, but is a larger representation of what is in the agenda or listed on RenWeb. 
2. In red ink, write in on the calendar the papers, tests, and major assignments (those that take longer than one 
afternoon to complete) and weekly religious and family obligations. Write in regular study time (such as the hour 
before bed every night, two hours on Saturday or Sunday afternoon, etc.) Those are all non-negotiable. 
3. Next, again in green, write in the games and mandatory practices your student has for that one or two, most 
important school-sponsored activities: campus ministry, sports, the play, rally, or any other major school functions. 
Again, if your student is going to participate that is probably also non-negotiable ï but know that there may be times 
when your student has to choose if he or she participates in more than one activity and the activities overlap. The 
calendar will make it easier to help your student choose! 
4. Finally, in pencil, write in everything else. Those are the negotiable or ñerasableò activities. 
You now have a roadmap of what your student has to do and what he or she wants to do, which we know are two 
entirely different things. Looking around the red and green ink, you can see spaces where the student can insert 
more study and homework time if necessary, or if grades are not currently a problem, where those penciled 
negotiable activities can be added or erased as necessary. This organizational tactic works. Itôs one of the first things 
suggested by counselors and academic professionals who work with not only students who struggle academically, 
but for those who have diagnosed learning disabilities as well as ADD/ADHD. 

 
Organization ð the key to not only student, but family, success. Try it and see if it 
helps alleviate not only some of your studentõs stress, but family stress as well. 

Marty Heintz - Assistant Principal  

ACADEMICS 



Academic Departments 
(Restricted Gifts) 
Albertsons 

 
Annual Appeal 
Jean & Ben Potier 

In Honor of Gabrielle Sonnier 
Shirley Babineaux 

In Memory of R.E. Babineaux 
 

Athletics 
Baseball 

DKM Printer, LLC 
OilCo Machine Shop, Inc. 

Softball 
Wells Fargo 
Leonard Scrantz 
Sherry C. Scrantz 
Velma Champagne 

Granger Management Services, 
LLC 

Quality NDT, Inc. 
Tennis 

Lafayette Ladies Tennis League 
 

Don Foley Memorial Fund 
Rosalind Foley 

 
Library 

Judith & Alvin Badeaux 
In Honor of Brooke Badeaux 

 
Matching Corporations 
Wells Fargo Matching Gifts 

Program 
In Association with Randyl Ratcliff 
In Association with Adam 

Champagne  
 

R.A.B.C. Catholic Schools Week 
Donors 

Guy and Sandra Thibodeaux 
Alida McGuire 

Marie & Larry Bodin 
 

R.A.B.C. Faculty Luncheon 
Alida McGuire (Jake 10th, Reid 

10th,Raleigh TCH ó15) 
Raquel Quebedeaux (Logan 10th) 
Dawn Green (Maya 9th & Braydon 

Guidry TCH ô15,) 
Mary Broussard  

(Maggie 11th & Maribeth TCH ô11) 
Micki McCord (Andrew 11th) 
Chair, Monica Salopek  

(Sophie 11th & Stephen TCH ô10) 
 

Rebel Fishing Team Sponsors 
Pizza Village 

Lafayette Signs, Inc. 
Tsunami Sushi 

Superior Repair Services LLC 
Regional Safety Concepts, LLC 
MJ LeBlanc Builders, Inc. 
Donaldson 3D Orthodontics 
Designs on You Etc. LLC 
Daley Tower Service, Inc. 

Dennis Brooks & Associates, LLC 
Blanchard Electric, Inc. 
Atchafalaya Basin Landing 

Lewôs Fishing 
 

Rebel Revue 
Opiate Replacement Therapy 
Centers of America, Inc. 

 
TCH Play Production 

Industrial Fabrication Services, LLC 
Jonathan Broussard 

 
TCH Spirit Groups 

Professional Gaming Technology 
Mike Castille 

Leigh Anne Bernard 
Dupuis Heating and A/C Inc. 

Wendy Dupuis 
 

TCHS Foundation 
Diana & Ken Huff 

In Memory of Vina Greig 
Robert & Beth Billington 
In Memory of Vina Greig 

Judy Sutton 
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Wishes Granted  

Teurlings Catholic High School would like to acknowledge all our donors for helping make dreams come true. 
Gifts are listed as reported to the Development Office by grateful recipients since the last issue of Rebelation. (1/1/16 ï 1/31/16)  

In Memory of Vina Greig 
Greg & Robyn Podany 
In Memory of Vina Greig 
Bonnie Tauzin Bearb 
In Memory of Vina Greig 
Jerry & Nancy Greig 
In Memory of Vina Greig 
Audrey T. Parker 

In Memory of Vina Greig 
Mabry & Michelle Romero  
In Memory of Vina Greig 

 
Treats and Smiles 

Deacon Ken & Mrs. Cindy Soignier  
(grandparents of Cole Newland 10th) 

 
Tuition Assistance 
Anonymous 

Bernadette DeRouen 
 

Delores Zimmerman Memorial 
Yvonne Bernard 

In Memory of Dee Zimmerman 

DEVELOPMENT 

Special thanks to Burt Bonin 
for making new stands for the 
Cross Country team's finish line 
banner and to Jason Toups for 
donating the brand new finish 
line banner to the team as well! 
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Congratulations to the 
TCH Rebel Revue for 
placing 4th in the nation 
in the Hip Hop division 
of the Universal Dance 
Association 
Competition!  
 

 
 
 
 
Congratulations to senior, Mallori 
Taylor (left), who was crowned 
ñMiss Louisiana Mardi Grasò.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Congrats to Brett Toups (right) 
who attended the Lafayette 
Parish Livestock 4-H Show on 
January 22nd, showing 
broilers. He placed 1st place 
Grand Champion Broilers and 2nd place Reserve 
Champion Broilers.  
 
Congratulations to the following TCH Football Players 
named to the LFCA 4A All-State Coaches Team: 
Ashton Whaley, Cole Kelley, Brayden Blanchard, 
and Alec Robertson. 
 
SPEECH & DEBATE:  
Congrats to the Speech & Debate team for the following 
winsé 
St. Thomas More Tournament - January 15

th
-16

th
 

*Claire Champagne and Lucy Toups 3
rd
 place in Sr. 

Duet, Nicholas Zeek 3
rd
 place in Original Oratory, Mina 

Juneau 3
rd
 place in Jr. Humorous, Connor Richard 2

nd
 

place in Congressional Debate, Sophia Brazda 1
st
 place 

in Jr. Dramatic, Katie McKenzie 1
st
 place in 

Sr. Extemporaneous, Olivia Feucht 1
st 
place in Sr. 

Impromptu, Zoe Billeaud and Olivia Feucht 1
st
 place in 

Public Forum Debate, Olivia Feucht won the Forensic 
Award; Teurlings finished 2

nd
 in Overall Sweepstakes 

Ascension Episcopal Debate Tournament - January 30
th
 

*Zoe Billeaud 2
nd
 place in Advanced Lincoln-Douglass 

Debate 

Kaitlyn Camel 
Clubs/Organizations - 

Student Council Executive 
Board Vice President, Rebel 

Ambassador President, 
Editor of Yearbook, Key 
Club, Campus Ministry, 

BETA,  
Rebels for Life  
Sports - Soccer 

Awards - 2015 2nd Maid 
Homecoming 

FUN FACTS - Kaitlyn loves 
dogs, especially her dog 

Marley. She wants to major 
in Public Relations and she 
enjoys spending time with 

her family and friends. 
 

This column is designed to recognize the accomplishments of our students in the areas of academics, athletics, and extra-curricular 
activities at school or around the community.  Parents, teachers, coaches, sponsors, moderators, and pastors are invited to ñbragò 
about a student by sending information to Tiffany Dugas Parks  - Fax 234-8057 or email tparks@tchs.net.  Spread the good word! 

Perry Young 
Clubs/Organizations - Catholic Athletes 
for Christ and Creative Writing Group  

Sports - Basketball 
Awards - All-TCH Award, Algebra II 
Award, Chemistry Award, English II 
Award, English III Award, President's 

Education Award, United States History, 
White Award,  

Principal's Award 
FUN FACTS - Talents: Perry can write 

great poems and songs. I can tell a story 
with any song or poem he may write. 

College: He plans to major in 
Engineering and is still searching for the 

right college. 
Dreams: He wants to spark change and 
influence within people. Perry wants to 
show people that they can accomplish 

anything through hard work and 
dedication. He prays that it be with 
basketball, but any way that he can 

create change within the world,  
he will do it. 

 

CONGRATS! 
2nd Quarter  

Incentive Winners 
Katelyn Aubrey (9) 
Colette Boudreaux (9) 
Garrett Boudreaux (11) 
Saylor Brasseaux (9) 
Jaylin Broussard (12) 
Elizabeth Comeaux (11) 
Cameron Cormier (12) 
MacKenzi David (9) 
Luke Defelice (10) 
Blaise Dore' (9) 
Amelie Garber (12) 

Cade Habetz (9) 
Lauren Hebert (12) 
Austin Kirkpatrick (12) 
Abigail Latiolais (11) 
Kristen Lee (9) 
Tess Prejean (9) 

Annie Quebedeaux (9) 
Jacob Richard (12) 
Alyssa Savant (9) 
Maddy Scrantz (12) 
Kalli Rose Segura (11) 
Connor Stickley (12) 
Nicholas Taylor (9) 
Ethan Trahan (9) 
Zach Trahan (12) 
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Wednesday 
March 9th 
12:00 pm  
TCH  

Rebel Dome 

*Invitations to follow* 

4#( ×ÏÕÌÄ ÌÉËÅ ÔÏ ×ÅÌÃÏÍÅ +ÅÌÌÙ ,Á-ÁÉÓÏÎ  
ÔÏ ÔÈÅ 4ÅÕÒÌÉÎÇÓ #ÁÔÈÏÌÉÃ ÆÁÃÕÌÔÙȢ  +ÅÌÌÙ ×ÉÌÌ ÓÅÒÖÅ 

ÁÓ ÁÎ ÏÎ-ÓÔÁǟ ÓÕÂÓÔÉÔÕÔÅ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÓÐÒÉÎÇ                          
ÓÅÍÅÓÔÅÒȢ  3ÈÅ ÃÏÍÅÓ ÔÏ ÕÓ ÆÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ 5ÎÉÖÅÒÓÉÔÙ ÏÆ 
,ÏÕÉÓÉÁÎÁ ÁÔ ,ÁÆÁÙÅÔÔÅ ×ÈÅÒÅ ÓÈÅ ÓÅÒÖÅÄ ÁÓ             

ÁÓÓÉÓÔÁÎÔ ÔÒÁÃË ÁÎÄ ǢÅÌÄ ÃÏÁÃÈ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÐÁÓÔ ί ÙÅÁÒÓȢ   
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Õ Attention Seniors: Remember to complete your FAFSA form online at www.fafsa.ed.gov. This is the 
TOPS application and also the application for receiving any kind of federal or state aid that you may 
qualify for. Only students who complete this FAFSA and meet the TOPS requirements will receive the 
award. The deadline to complete the FAFSA is July 1, 2016, however I encourage you to complete 
the form by the end of April. You will need to include your tax information even though TOPS has 
nothing to do with family income. If you have any questions, please feel free to call me at                      
337 235-5711 ext. 108. 

Õ Good luck to all Juniors taking the ACT test in March!! If you need to take another one, April is a great 
testing date. 

Õ Any Sophomore interested in taking the ACT can stop by the guidance office for details on how to 
apply or visit the ACT website at www.actstudent.org. 

Õ HONORS APPLICATION FOR 2016-2017 SCHOOL YEAR: All 9th, 10th, and 11th grade current 
TCH students interested in taking Honors Courses next year must apply in the Guidance Office.       
The dates are as follows:  

 ðTuesday, February 23, Wednesday, February 24 Freshmen (during both lunches) 
 ðThursday, February 25, Friday, February 26 Sophomores (during both lunches) 
 ðMonday, February 29, and Tuesday, March 1 Juniors (both lunches) 
Õ 2016-2017 student scheduling process will begin in March. 

Counselorõs Corner - Anna Proctor & Dawn Aucoin 
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English 
     English I Alyssa Savant 
     English II Kaitlyn Guidry  
     English III Ashley Daigle 
     English IV Elizabeth Heintz 
Fine Arts 
     Fine Arts Survey Jill Johnson 
Speech 
     Original Oratory Connor Richard  
     Interpretive Reading Maddie Deslatte  
     Extemporaneous Speaking  
     Olivia Feucht   
     Radio Speaking Emily Bedenbaugh 
     Television Speaking Sophia Brazda 
     Video Production Natalie Usie  
Foreign Languages 
     French I Kaylie Taylor  
     French II Ethan Eddy  
     Spanish I Hailey Ahia  
     Spanish II Ashley Latiolais  
     Spanish III Mattie Trahan 
Math 
     Algebra I Caleb Whittington 
     Algebra II Ty Theriot 
     Geometry Colten Sonnier 
     Advanced Math Precalculus  
     Connor Miller 
     Advanced Math Functions/Statistics 
     Madison Miller  
     Financial Math Allie Guidry  
     Calculus Hannah Istre 
Science 
     Biology I Olivia Guidry 
     Biology II Ashton Whaley  
     Chemistry Brooke Badeaux  
     Environmental Science Tatum Reeves 
     Physical Science Jordan Richard  
     Physics Neil Sand  
 

Health 
     Health Korin Camel 
     Nutrition & Food Danielle Hellickson 
Art 
     Self Portrait Greta Collet 
     Eagle Jordan Howard 
     Saylor Moon Averi Leonard 
     Hatter Alyssa Taranto 
     Created Camille Whalen  
One-Act Play Entry 
*Title - ñSo You Wanna Be A  
Cheerleaderò   
     Britney Harli Jacob 
     Britnee Sidney Mouisset 
     Brittani Madison Firmin 
     Kevina Karli Broussard 
     Taylor Hailie Savoie 
     Patti Macaroni Sarah Deforges 
     Debra Morris Emma Morgan 
     Goth Girl Samantha Wardlaw  
     Musical Theatre Girl Olivia Feucht  
     McNubbins Connor Andries  
     Martha Cameron Cormier 
     Gladys Peyton Cutrone 
     Jamie Jasmine Mitchell  
     Gorilla Andrew Frentz  
     Britinie Remi Camel  
Social Studies 
     Civics Bryant Masson  
     Psychology Madison Mitchell  
     Sociology Trey Menuet 
     US History Katie McKenzie  
     World Geography Michael Heintz  
     World History Harli Jacob  
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ƫ FEBRUARY 
5ÐÃÏÍÉÎÇ %ÖÅÎÔÓ 

À January 31st-February 6th 

- Catholic Schools Week 
À February 3rd - St. Bernard 

Retreat 
À February 4th - Black 

History Mass 
À February 16th - Spirit 

Renewal Night 7:00 pm 
À February 17th - Girls for 

God 
À February 18th - Liturgy 
À February 19th - Sts. Leo-

Seton Retreat  
À February 22nd - 

Reconciliation w/ Father 
Champagne (mobile unit) 

À February 26th - Abbey 
Youth Fest Registration 
Due 

Over 100 member of the Rebel family journeyed to Washington, D.C. on January 20th to March for Life 
and defend those who are unable to defend themselves!  Along with touring some of the Capitals  
popular institutions, they experienced a blizzard that created lifelong memories!  We are so proud of 
our Rebels for participating in such a life giving event and give thanks to all trip leaders and chaperones 

for managing such an eventful week!   
 Meanwhile, back on campus, our student body celebrated life with a beautiful prayer  

service.  Scripture readings, prayerful songs, a recited rosary, and a memorable speaker made up this 
beautiful morning of reflections.  We extend our gratitude to Reesa and Corey Bazar, and their beautiful 
daughter Anniston for joining us to share their story of faith and radiating courage, light, and hope to 

our student body!  

PLEASE JOIN US                      
IN WORSHIP:  

Weekly Masses and   
prayer services every 
Thursday at 8:34 AM 
in the  Rebel Dome. 

 
Attention Parents: 
Join us for a rosary 

every Friday morning 
in Room 20 at 7:15 am 
to pray for our TCH 
family  and teens!  

Available for 

Confession! 
Confessions will  

be heard in  

Room 18 every other 

Wednesday from 

10:15-11:15am.   

See the school 

calendar for  

scheduled dates. 

Rebel Revival: òKrewe de Jesusó 
Many students gathered for prayer &  

worship at our Rebel Revival on Wednesday, 
January 27th !!  The Mardi Gras theme  
entailed king cake, Mardi Gras attire, and 
Cajun dancing!!!  Not only did we celebrate 
and enjoy fellowship, but we were able to 
reflect and pray about being the person God 
intends for us to be and strive to make 
positive choices.  Thanks to our leaders 
Brennan Burch and Natalie Usie for a  

wonderfully planned evening. 

Catholic Schools Week  

Catholic Schools:  

Communities of Faith, 

Knowledge, and Service  

 January 31st -February 6th    

Monday ð CSW Posters will be 

hung around campus; My prayer 

buddy Monday (prayers buddies 

distributed among all students);  

Divine Mercy gifts to all teachers  

Tuesday ð Girls for God; T -shirt 

Tuesday Tunes-day at Lunch 

Wednesday ð Campus Ministry 

Club hand out sticker/goodies at 

lunches; Reconciliation with 

Msgr. Broussard; St. Bernard 7th 

Grade Retreat 

Thursday ð Black History Mass 

Friday ð Morning Rosary; First 

Friday Adoration; Tunes -day at 

Lunch; Distribute goodies after 

school 

ǪIșȐS ǩOR ǪȔD 
ÖG˔ʿlʟ f˛ʞ Goʋ× c˛nˢ˔˚ʀeʟ tʙ ˀɯeʋ ɵˏrˌʦ, 
˗iʱhʠ ˉnʋ h˛ɺʍ ˔ʘ ˁɯʍ ɯeʆᴋʟ ᴗ ˁɯʍ ɭˏmʨɳʍ 
Rʮɧʮlʟ ˛ʘ cˉ˙˞uʟ. Jusʠ ʆ ɼˏ˙˔nɩˏʞ tʙ  
ʨʶʕ ˒˔ʿlʟ ˁhaʠ ʂʍ ˦ʳʶʕ c˛nˢ˔˚ʀʍ ÖG˔ʿlʟ f˛ʞ 
Goʋ× ̨ʘ cˉ˙˞uʟ ˏʁˏˠʦ ᴇɯˏʞ ʂɫʮʔ aʠ 7:10 
ˉʗ ˔ʘ Ro˛ʗ 18...ʆ ˒ɼeaʠ wˉʦ tʙ ˖iʫʔ ᴕʏ  

y˛ˤʞ m˛ˠ˚˔nʐ ˦iˁʑ sˌˠ˔pˢˤɼʍ,  
ɼʍᴯecˢi˛ʘ ˉnʋ ˞rˉʄˏʞ! 
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WHERE: Lafayette Art Gallery (Oil Center)  
WHEN: February 23-26, 2016 

 
òNight with the Artsó (Reception) 

Thursday, February 25th 
5:00 - 7:00 pm 

**Art Show opens at 5:00 pm... 
to conclude your evening is our school play 

which begins at 7:00 pm  
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